
Fox Hills Elementary SCC meeting 
March 24, 2021 9:15 AM over Zoom 

 

In attendance: Kylie Jones, Amber Elliott, Teri Daynes, Becky West, Jamie Taylor, Diana Payne, 
Vanessa Park, Victoria Forster – council members.  Others – Brenda Shamo, Nicole McDermott 

February minutes approved 

Safe Walking routes – There will be no crossing guard at 6200 S and Dixie Drive because it is too 
dangerous.  The crosswalk has been moved to cross the kids into the field behind Reams.  Since 
there is no sidewalk on the South/west side of the curve in Dixie Drive there is concern about 
this being safe.  We are also looking at requesting a guard to cross kids on the South side of 
6200 S at 4000 W. 

2021-22 Land Trust Plan – The website is still down, but our plan is to increase reading and 
math growth by 3% and focus on PBIS to improve behavior. It looks like we will spend down our 
money this year so we can get library books next year.  Next year our paras will be working with 
students more since parents will be able to help more with copies.  ESSER funds will help pay 
for the full time social worker so that does not need to be part of Land trust.  We are planning 
on $75,666.18 for paras and a .5 math specialist, $2500 for field trips, and $1000 for library 
books. This plan was approved unanimously. 

Reading Achievement plan – Becky has been targeting struggling classes and they have been 
showing great growth.   

April 26th end of year testing begins.  Becky has been working with teachers on setting goals – 
especially to get at least 60% of the children on level.   

Next year we have 2 parent openings and a teacher that will be open.   

District updates – We have ESSER money (from money from the CARES act) to help pay for 
things for the next 2 years.  There will be an announcement about online school after spring 
break but they are guaranteeing it will not cause us to lose FTE.   

 

Next meeting April 8th at 9: 15 AM 

Adjourned 9:45 AM. 


